BIBLE & LITERATURE MISSIONARY FOUNDATION

2101 Hwy. 231 S

Shelbyville, TN 37160

Dr. Shannon Lemmon - Director



March 19, 2024

Dear Pastor and Church,

As Believers, what a blessing we have in the power of the Resurrection! It is by this gift in Christ that we are enabled to live a victorious Christian life over sin and will one day rise up from the grave as well to ever be with our Lord! Our Perfect Word of God serves as a Testimony Itself to this miraculous celebration! Yet, there is a vast majority of the world's population in need of this Gospel Truth. It is for this reason that our ministry prints that precious Book, and our family continues to travel to the open doors God provides to share BLMF with the local Churches of our Nation. In October of last year, Dad stepped aside and asked me to become Director, so your prayers for this transition would be so very appreciated. Our prayer is that the Lord will give us wisdom, power, and guidance as we ask Him to continue increasing production of our Scriptures for missionaries who need them so desperately for their people!

Last year, our family was blessed to share this work in over eighty wonderful Churches in dozens of states. We are so incredibly thankful for each precious Church that partners with this ministry through monthly support and roll sponsorship. This year, we have already been in twenty-three Churches (some new Churches and some supporting Churches to give an update), resulting in twelve new supporters and tens of thousands of dollars in paper. There are many more to visit that the Lord has provided, so please pray for fruit for our labor. If the Lord will touch hearts and truly give them a burden, they will help us! All it takes is a little bit of vision from the Pastor, and he will encourage his people to give so all may receive the printed Word of God in every region around the world! Even as a supporting Church, what more could you do this year to propagate the Gospel? Many Churches increase their monthly amount, and several are utilizing our very effective Bible Paper Chart to raise over \$13,000 annually, simply in \$25 increments, which everyone in their congregations can contribute!

We pray you have a tremendous Resurrection Day service and time with your families! Our family is doing wonderfully, praise the Lord! Tiffany is currently preparing for our annual Women of the Word Ladies' Day and still homeschooling the children. Serenity and Micah are growing up right before our eyes, and we give all the glory to God for the ways He is working in their lives! Pastor Warren so graciously allowed me to baptize them both on Christmas Eve! They had both been saved in the past couple years, and took this step of obedience, Hallelujah! There really is no greater joy than to know our children are walking in Truth! Thank you, Church, for being involved in both our ministry and family. Your supplication for our health and safety means the world to us, so thank you for your friendship, love, and support! We look forward to the next time the Lord allows us to meet! Please plan to come see us at the Bible Barn Oct. 21-23, and have an abundantly blessed Spring as we serve Him together until we hear the Shout!

Gratefully,

Dr. Shannon Lemmon

A ministry of Victory Baptist Church, Shelbyville In • Loyd Warren - Pastor